Town of Stonington

Permanent Committee to Study the Needs and Use of Town Public

Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities

June 16, 2008

A special meeting of the Permanent Committee to study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities was held on June 16, 2008, at the Stonington Police Station.
Present:  Charles Ballato, George Brennan, Tony Cassata, David Christina, Stephen Singer, Dieter Zumsande, and invited guest, First Selectman, Ed Haberek.

(1)  Call to Order/Approval of Minutes 
George Brennan, Chairman, called the meeting to order 7:05 p.m.   He reviewed minutes from the meeting held on May 19, 2008.  A motion was made by Charles Ballato, seconded by Stephen Singer and it was voted to approve the minutes as distributed.

(2)  Department Presentations
The following department managers presented an overview on the function and needs of departments:


Finance Office - Marianna Stevens

Assessor’s Office -  Marianna Stevens

Tax Collector’s Office - Marianna Stevens

Solid Waste/Emergency Management Department - John Phetteplace

Department of Administrative Services - George R. Sylvestre

Planning and Zoning - William R. Haase

Water Pollution Control Authority - Harold W. Storrs

Public Works - Joe Bragraw
      Department managers cited the following needs:

· Pooling of administrative support in some departments.

· It would be advantageous for some departments to share a suite type environment

or reconfiguration.

· Dedicated space for processing, layout areas, and space confidential discussions. 
· Succession planning.

· Storage

Committee members questioned each department manager on technology needs, office space, future staffing needs, storage needs, and meeting space requirements.

(3)  Follow-up Discussion from Department Presentations


Joe Bragraw, Public Works Director, also discussed issues facing the Town Hall (windows, vault storage, signage).  The first feasibility study was done in 1988 and proposed a T shaped building.  Mr. Bragraw prepared a space needs analysis in 2001 and interviewed staff.  He reviewed that analysis.  In 2003 another space needs analysis was completed and this lead to the design of the south lawn proposal.  Copies will be provided to Committee members.

David Christina suggested that Committee members and Joe Bragraw visit the Bristol, RI town hall.  It is a horseshoe layout with the and the historical building remains.   
Tony Cassata asked Joe Bragraw if he had an assessment of all the Town buildings.  He responded that there are no buildings requiring major capital improvements.  

The Committee discussed LOCIP funding.  Joe Bragraw stated after five years the state can request a status report and after seven years the state has the right to reallocate funds.   

(4)  Discussion of Follow-up Items for Town Hall Study

The Committee discussed next steps at length.  Mr. Bragraw and Mr. Hoss will be a valuable resource.  It was the consensus that an expansion of the Town Hall is needed and working with the existing structure may be the most feasible plan.  The Committee will proceed with its due diligence and evaluate alternatives as well.  Retaining a consultant to make recommendations was suggested.  First Selectman, Ed Haberek, will investigate the use of LOCIP funds for a consultant and bid for services requirements.


Tony Cassata will continue to work on Town Committee attendance and provide a report at the next meeting.
(5)  Public Comment


Bill Sternberg, 153 Elm Street.  If on the same site a modern town garage was constructed to store equipment, it would leave two existing buildings to work with behind the Town Hall.  
(6)  Next Meeting/Adjournment

The next meeting of the Permanent Committee to study the Needs and Use of Town Public Buildings Including Town Hall Facilities will be July 21, 2008.  There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 9:57 p.m.
Submitted by,

_______________________________                    _______________________________

Maureen L. Carboni, Recorder                                 George Brennan, Chairman
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